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AFTER SCHOOL AND LUNCHTIME CLUBS  
 

 
SPORTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITE 

 
Please look at our Sports page at St Anne’s page on our school website - www.stannesprimaryschool.co.uk. 
This is where you will find more information about after school and lunchtime sporting clubs as well as local 
sports clubs. There are also lots of photos of the children taking part in sports within school and at the School 
Games sporting events.  
 

 

 

Children have been continuing to enjoy our after school and lunchtime clubs. The after 

school and lunchtime clubs will be starting week beginning Monday 19th February in term 

4.  

I am sorry to say that Sasha our Gym coach will be leaving as she is moving away. Jacob 

from Weston Sports Active will cover the after school Gym club at Hewish. We wish Sasha 

luck in her new adventures.  

 
 

 

School Coaches 
 
During Term 3 we were lucky enough to have sports coaches join us in school to teach the children different 
sporting skills. Sasha O’Neil has been with Busy Bees at Hewish and Sarah has been working with Busy Bees 
at West Wick teaching techniques of gymnastics. Weston Seagulls Sports Active Seagulls Community Trust 
has been working with Yr5 with hockey skills. During lunch time they have also been shooting arrows in archery 
with Paul Maines. Sports Active Seagulls have also been teaching Yr3 at West Wick the importance of healthy 
living. Yr1 and Yr2 at West Wick have been learning football skills with FA Football Skills. Yr 4 have been 
learning the art of rugby with Glenn Dickson from WSM RFC. 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.stannesprimaryschool.co.uk/


  

Sports Hall Athletics 

On Wednesday 10th January a team of Yr5 and Yr6 children took part in a 

school games level two sports hall athletics event at Hutton Moor Leisure 

Centre. This event has been adapted so that athletic events can be 

competed in a sports hall. The children took part in track events including 

sprint and distance running races, hurdles and obstacle races. The field 

events consisted of standing long and triple jumps, chest push, vertical 

jump, speed bounce and soft javelin. All the children really enjoyed this 

event. The sports hall is always filled with joy as the children cheer each 

other on. We finished in 3rd place. Well done to Talia, Olivia, Emily, Alexa, 

Lucy, Rosanna, Jack R, Finley, Ewan, Jack S , T, Rio, Clayton, Jayden, 

William, Madison, Grace and Niamh, Thank you to Mrs Youhill, Mrs Spencer, Mrs Edwards-James  and Mrs Loach 

for helping at this event. Thank you to all the parents for your support.  

Dodecathalon Event 

On Wednesday 17th January a team of children from Yr3 and Yr4 took part in a 
School Games Dodecathalon Festival at Hutton Moor Leisure Centre. The children 
were able to experience and compete in 12 multi-sports/skills 'Dodecathlon'. 
Teams rotated around a series of fun and challenging stations, incorporating a 
number of sport specific-skills and multi-skills. It was lovely for the children to 
represent the school and experience a range of different activities. At each station 
teams collected points for their team. Every child that took part received a medal. 
Well done to Ellis, Jude, Rosie-May, Ava @West Wick, Carly, Skye, Oliver, Archie, 
Reuben, Abi, Ella, Elijah, Larasati, Thomas, Harvey, and Katie. Thank you to Mrs 
Fell for helping at this event.  

 

 
Year 3 / 4 Gymnastics Event  
 
 
On 24th January a team of children from Yr5 took part in a School Games level 
two gymnastic event at Gemini Gym Club. All the children had to perform a 
floor and vault routine. They collected points for the team and an individual 
score as well. They took to the floor and vault with confidence and timed their 
moves perfectly, finishing in fifth place. Well done to Charlotte, Madison, T, and 
Rio. Thank you to Mrs Youhill for helping at this event.  
 
 
 
.  
 
 
MULTI-SKILLS FESTIVAL  
 

On 26th January a team of Y1 and Y2 children from West Wick and 

Hewish, took part in a North Somerset PE Association key stage 1 

multi-skills festival, at Nailsea School. The children took part in a series 

of multi-skills games to help develop and extend their ability. They ran, 

jumped, and threw bean bags and balls into hoops and at targets. 

They took part in lots of different activities to challenge them and they 

learnt new skills throughout the afternoon. Every child that took part 

received a medal. Well done to Lexi, Oscar, Jacob, Willow, Lucas, 

Ollie, Kayliegh, and Isabelle at West Wick, Arthur, Avalyn, Harry, Evie, 

Martin, Olivia, Louis and Kaya at Hewish. Thank you to Mrs Youhill for 

helping at this event. 



  

NETBALL MATCHES  

The school netball team have been busy in term 3 playing lots of after school matches. In 

all the games the team played brilliantly showing good netball skills. They defended, 

attacked and passed the ball lovely with great team work. On Wednesday 24th January we 

played a home match against St Andrews Primary School. We played 2 games winning 

one and losing one. On 31st January we played Herons Moor Academy and on 5th 

February we played Backwell Primary School in away games. We won both games .Well 

done to Madison, Talia, Iona, Lucy, Emily, Ethan, Lilly, Grace, Charlotte, Olivia R. Thank 

you to the parents for your continued support.  

 
 
 

 

FOOTBALL MATCH 

On Wednesday 31st January while the netball team were playing a match the Yr3 and Yr4 football team played 

Herons Moor Academy football team. The team played lovely football passing the ball with skill. St Anne’s team 

worked hard all through the game keeping good control of the ball. Our defence worked well to push our forwards up 

to score the all-important goals. St Anne’s won the game. Well done to Harrison, Zac, Toby S , Tom, Rowan, 

Gracjan, Kaden, Kameron, Toby H, Harvey, Archie and Giovanni. Thank you to the parents for your support.   

 
 

 
VISIT FROM GB ATHLETE   

 

On Wednesday 7th February we were lucky to have a visit from Leon Reid a GB 

Commonwealth 200m silver medallist. He spent the first part of the morning talking 

with the Yr2 and Yr3 children at West Wick. Leon explained how hard he has to 

train and the best diet to eat to get the best running performance.  He then took the 

Yr3 children for a training session. After break he came to the Hewish campus 

where he took a whole school assembly, again telling the children all about his 

training routine. Throughout the rest of the day he took training sessions with 

classes from Yr3 to Yr6. The children were all very excited to meet Leon and had a 

wonderful experience meeting a GB Athlete.   

 
 

 

Thank you to all the helpers and parents for your continued support. 

Have a great half term and see you all on Monday 19th February for another action packed term of sporting 
events. 

Lin Hodges 

School Sports Champion  

 
 

 


